

Head Teacher Mr. R. Baker Archdiocese of Birmingham

# ST. WILFRID'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL & NURSERY UNIT

Shawsdale Road, Birmingham, B36 8LY.

Telephone: 0121 675 3319

Fax: 0121 675 5616

E-mail: enquiry@stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk

Website: www.stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk

Dear Parent/Guardian,

# Newsletter No 6 – 13<sup>th</sup> October, 2017

A wonderful day was held yesterday for St Wilfrid's feast day.

Year 4LG led us in a lovely mass in the morning and then in the afternoon a hugely successful MacMillan Afternoon Tea took place organised by Y6, with some super ideas and competitions to raise money. The grand total was a superb £585.00! Thank you to all who donated cakes.

Cafod 'Brighten Up' day last week raised £225.00.

#### **Harvest Celebration**

On <u>Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> October</u>, we will celebrate our Harvest Festival in school with a prayer service led by Y3.

We ask please, that each family donates something for our harvest collection. We would be grateful for items such as pasta, pasta sauces, long life fruit juice/milk, tinned foods (vegetables, soup, rice pudding, custard), crisps, sweet treats, good quality carrier bags. Please send these in with your child by Wednesday – thank you.

# Sacramental Mass for those children receiving the sacraments

On Sunday 15<sup>th</sup> October, 2017, the parish mass will be held in the school hall at 9am.

This is a presentation mass for all children who intend to make their Holy Communion, Reconciliation or Confirmation where they will be introduced to the parish.

#### **Parent Consultations**

These will take place on Wednesday 1st November from 3.45 pm until 7.30 pm for Nursery to Year 6.

There will be an additional afternoon on Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> November at 1 pm – 3.30 pm for Nursery and Reception.

We will be using our online booking system for appointments through our school website via eSchools.

Please use your log in details. The online booking system will be open on <u>Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> October</u>, 2017 until Monday 30<sup>th</sup> October, 2017.

Please book early as times are on a 'first come, first served basis'.

(You can access eSchools on other devices as well as a computer ie iPad, tablet, smartphone).

If you do have any problems, then please contact the school office.

#### **Smoking**

It has been noted that a number of people are smoking directly outside the school gates.

If you do need to smoke, then please do so away from the gates. Thank you.

#### Flu Vaccine

If your child is currently in Reception to Year 4, they will be eligible for the flu vaccine. Your child will have bought home a flu consent booklet to be completed and returned to school. If you have not completed this form or require a new one please contact the school office before **Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> October**. Thank you.

### **Behaviour Awards**

Light Blue Badges: Miley-Louise Reilly, Hamzah Sharifi, Arthur O'Brien, Jack Harrison, Jakub Felusiak, Remi Belle-Wilmot, Joel Robinson, Joseph Dunne, Tillie-Mae Taylor, Harafa Faghiri, Keenan Johnson-O'Leary, Bilha Meskel, Nathaniel Grant, Wiktoria Szymas, Michelle Mukwende, Raees Zahid, Delilah Cunningham, Cohen Buckley, Danai Hlekisana, Louie Dainty, Najim Amir









# STAR AWARDS AND MERIT CERTIFICATES THIS WEEK

| Nursery        | Harley-Jai Morris, Alivia Reid             |
|----------------|--|
| Reception AP   | Amari Maynard, Lucy-Rose Pawelczyk         |
| Reception CT   | Kacey Wells                                |
| Year 1P        | Alfie Jackson                              |
| Year 1R        | Natalie Tudor, Zane Roberts                |
| Year 2M        | Miley-Louise Reilly                        |
| Year 2R        | Joel Robinson, Irtiza Ali                  |
| Year 3G        | Poppy McLaren, Lauren Steele               |
| Year 3M        | Danial Raza                                |
| Year 4B        | Elli-Rose Quinney, Haris Bajwa, Hanan Seid |
| Year 4LG       | Jay Parfitt                                |
| Year 5F        | Ayesha Sajid                               |
| Year 5HH       | Mariya Loskor                              |
| Year 6T        | Whole class                                |
| SPORTS AWARD   | Wyatt Priddey                              |
| MUSIC AWARD    | David Ntumba-Makengo                       |
| WISE OWL AWARD | David Olumefun, Lucas Buckley              |

# Well done everyone!

Period – 2<sup>nd</sup> October – 6<sup>th</sup> October, 2017

| Group        | % Attend |
|--------------|----------|
| Reception AP | 92.7%    |
| Reception CT | 96.7%    |
| Year 1P      | 94.5%    |
| Year 1R      | 98%      |
| Year 2M      | 97.6%    |
| Year 2R      | 99.3%    |
| Year 3G      | 98.9%    |
| Year 3M      | 97.9%    |
| Year 4B      | 96%      |
| Year 4LG     | 96.7%    |
| Year 5HH     | 100%     |
| Year 5F      | 98.2%    |
| Year 6T      | 98.7%    |

<u>Teacher Day – Friday 20<sup>th</sup> October 2017</u> School will be closed for <u>all</u> children on Friday 20<sup>th</sup> October and will re-open after the half term break on <u>Monday 30<sup>th</sup> October</u> at 8.55 am.

Have a lovely weekend

Yours sincerely,

# R.Baker and staff







